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Brevard C.A.R.E.S. 
Board Report May 2017
Strengthening Families...Whatever It Takes!

April 2017
Brevard C.A.R.E.S. was nominated for and received a $1,000 Wells Fargo Community Connection Grant. This was the direct results of a Wells Fargo Team member receiving Safety Management Services and speaking highly of the program to her branch manager. I commend our staff members for their excellent service and advocacy for our program. 

Brevard C.A.R.E.S. continues to move forward with readiness activities for Targeted Case Management implementation. Initial interviews have completed and  2 individuals have been moved forward. We have an executive contract with one individual and the other is in process. Training is set for early May for these two individuals as well as additional Brevard C.A.R.E.S. staff members. 
Brevard C.A.R.E.S. continues to move forward with readiness activities COA re-accreditation. Current activities are focused on updating operating procedures, disaster plan and the PQI plan and supporting documents. Drafts for 23 governance procedures have been completed and are under review. Drafts for 27 operating procedures and the disaster plan have been completed and are under review. The preliminary self-study documents are due May 15th. 
April was Child Abuse Prevention Month and Brevard C.A.R.E.S. staff members participated in a number of awareness and outreach events throughout the month. We kicked off the month with a Family Fun Day at Squid Lips in Melbourne on April 1st. Members of the Child Abuse Prevention Task Force were joined by Chris Lolley/Prevention Services Director with Florida Ounce of Prevention and had record attendance for the event. Pinwheel Gardens were planted throughout the community including at the State Attorney’s Office, Viera Government Center, Exploration Tower at Port Canaveral, the courthouse, Brevard County Sheriff’s Office, and the Children’s Center just to name a few. On April 21st C.A.R.E.S. team members participated in a community neighborhood walk to distribute 300 resource bags to families Lipscomb and surrounding neighborhoods. The final event of the month was the 21st Annual Child Abuse Prevention Awards Banquet. A number of our team were involved in the successful planning and execution of this event which is designed to recognize those in the field who are making a difference every day in the life of children. Fifteen Brevard C.A.R.E.S. employees were nominated for awards this years, several received multiple nomination for their outstanding service to our community.
On April 28th, our Safety Management Team was recognized as the Social Services Team Award honoree at the 21st Annual Child Abuse Prevention Awards Banquet. This team works tirelessly to keep children safe in their homes throughout the year – often on nights and weekends. 
Respectfully Submitted,

Phebe Powell
Executive Director
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